
FYBSc Report 2023-2024 

First year of BSc programme in Home Science this year started on 10th July 2023 with the 

orientation programme. It was a very fruitful programme wherein the students participated 

in engaging interactions around the different courses they were about to study in the year. 

Soon after this, induction activities were organised for the students which included sessions 

by the management representative to orient them comprehensively about college vision, 

mission, and values that they should uphold. Some sessions were organised by college 

counselor, followed by college tour, library orientation, etc. The total number of students 

enrolled in FYBSc this year was 166. 

FYBSc students took part in several activities and events that were organised round the 

year, like the much-awaited Freshers Party, Tree Plantation and Seed Ball Making 

Workshop, Government of India initiated ‘Meri Maati Mera Desh’ campaign, national 

addresses by Honourable Prime Minister – Shri Narendra Modiji like Viksit Bharat @2047 - 

Voice of Youth; PM USHA MERU Digital Launch, Amrut Bharat Station Scheme event, 

National Voter’s Day celebration, World Mental Health Day talk, talk on Leveraging Youth to 

Strengthen US - India Partnership jointly organised by University of Mumbai and U.S. 

Consulate General, Mumbai, nature trail cum trek to Rohida, Vichitragadh, celebration of 

National Tourism Day… the list is endless!  

The highlight was when along with Ms. Vibhuti Khedekar, FYBSc students got the 

opportunity to welcome Mrs. Smriti Irani, Hon. Minister of Women and Child Development 

and Minority Affairs, Government of India for the auspicious Bhoomi Poojan ceremony for 

the construction of Avesta - Pahlavi Studies at University of Mumbai, Kalina campus. 

Further, FYBSc students attended and participated in the Annual Sports Day, a day that was 

filled with loud cheers, grit, laughters with sporty side of each never seen before! Another 

highlight was their participation in Nirmal Utsav event - Iridiana 2024! It was thrilling to see 

so many FYBSc students enthusiastically attending practice sessions for their stage 

performances, be it dance, drama or fashion show! The spree of co-curricular and extra-

curricular events concluded in the month of March, after which the students geared up to 

take their year-end exams.  
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